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LNMC  MINUTES 
November 14, 2016
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Morris Sample 

             Chairman (Absent)
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County
John Gerke


Catawba County
Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Bill Young           

Mecklenburg County (absent)
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director
Dave Rochester


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Bill Young. 
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the October 10, 2016 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Executive Director Shoultz invited the attending individuals from the Public to Sign-up on the sheet on the table at the rear of the room in the event that they desired to speak during this meeting. Our Catawba-Wateree Basin is now in LIP Stage 1 drought condition with voluntary and mandatory restrictions in effect since November 1. We are working with our auditor on the annual audit to the State, which will be available for distribution by December 1, 2016. We have received Official Notification from NC DOT regarding the work commencing this week on the Cornelius Road Bridge in Iredell County. We received many complaints re: debris in Lakes Davidson and Lake Cornelius which required response.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Officer Brinzey submitted a detailed written report, and verbally announced that 24/7 staffing is complete with the addition of G. Smith, and training is being conducted for an additional Officer. Our new patrol boat requires substantial training which is under weigh. We are accommodating many requests for “Ride-A-Longs” and all the Commissioners are welcome. Lake activity has decreased slightly this month. The Department answered a wide range of calls this month, including a missing PWC subject, a rescued Wind-Surfer in distress, a PWC crash off Green Dolphin Ln. transported to the hospital, nav. Hazards and noise complaints. Statistical Report attached.

Iredell County Sheriff
Sheriff Deputy Darren Hill reported there were 100 patrol hours on land, 44 hours on the water and 1 Community meeting this month. Also 83 property checks were made and 4 vessels were assisted. 4 navigational hazards were removed. Statistical report attached. 
Catawba County
Sheriff Officer Baxter Shelby reported that there were 308.5 patrol hours on land, 43.5 hours on the water. 456 property checks and 3 boats & 1 PWC inspected. 4 warning citations were issued, 2 wake violations, and 4 vessels assisted. 80 total calls for service, including night operation assisting CPD in locating missing PWC Operator.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Ron Robertson E-Mailed that he would be unable to attend due to opening of hunting season. 
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutz reported that the lake level is 94.4 today and the target is 96.6. There was not any benefit from storm “Mathew” west of I-77 and the forecast is still for dry weather, so the Catawba-Wateree Advisory Group has issued LIP Stage 1 Drought, which invokes voluntary and mandatory steps to conserve water. Most Public boat ramps will have to close at levels between 93 & 92.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan reported that the USCGA this year to date had 204 patrol hours on the water, conducted 169 boat safety checks, and 66 on the water missions. The next boating safety class will be held on November 19, 2016. Joint vessel safety checks were held with Cornelius PD at Blyth & Vineyard Point. The USCGA remained “On-Call” for hurricane Mathew, and there was no damage on LKN from Mathew.
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported that the “Leaf peeping” cruise had 7 vessels and 26 people registered for the Nov. 7, cruise, which is the end of their 2016 public boating season. Jan. 10, 2017 is election of Officers, with the Change-of-Watch Swearing-in at North Stone C.C. Jan. 21, 2017. This year 6 members passed the “on-the-water” boater safety instructor class.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No Report
Island Habitat Program
Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn that on Nov. 5 they had 7 vessels and 40 volunteers who planted 250 Button Bushes on LKN. There are still a few more bushes and some bird boxes to be installed. “Lake-Toberfest” in Cornelius was a success with 8,000 people attending, so the total of all fund raisers for the year was $42,000. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson (Sr. Environmental Specialist) was absent.
NC Wildlife Federation
See “Island Habitat” Report above by Commissioner Wilson.
Comments from the Public:
None 
Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Capt. Gus’s statistics were related by Exec. Dir. Shoultz, who said our contractor is working on them.
Hydrilla Committee

On Oct. 13 approx. 500 grass carp were released into the lake and appear to be doing well. Last year only 300 were released. Each fish costs $10. But the cost is shared with the State, Duke & CMUD. 
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
No Report 
No Wake Buoy
Application revision is being considered and a motion to table this issue until January 2017 was made by Commissioner Wilson and seconded by Commissioner Gerke; vote was unanimous approval.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None, but one tabled pending policy modifications. 
Rafting Applications 
None 

Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
Lake Norman Water Ski Club ski course application/renewal. After some discussion and clarification, a motion to approve was made by Commissioner Gerke and seconded by Commissioner Wilson; vote to approve was unanimous.
FERC Applications
None
Administrative Matters
Audit expected to be reviewed and released by December 1, 2016.
Adjournment
Motion to adjourn by Commissioner Hughes; second by Commissioner Wilson;

The meeting was adjourned at 1951 hrs. by Vice Chairman Young.
.

